## **History of Halloween**

by ReadWorks



Makayla gently placed her black witch's hat on top of her black curls as she looked at herself in the mirror. Her mom had painted her skin green and outlined her eyes in purple paint. She wore tall, black boots underneath a long, purple dress. It was October 31 , and she was ready for trick-or-treating on Halloween night.

"Makayyyla!" her mom called out from downstairs.

Makayla's two friends, Colden and Porter, had arrived. Colden stood in the doorway, his costume blowing in the wind. A white sheet hung over his head, and his eyes peered out from two cut-out holes.

Porter decided to dress like his favorite superhero, Batman. A black mask covered his face and a long cape trailed behind him. They carried plastic pumpkin bowls to collect candy later in the evening.

ReadWorks® History of Halloween

The two boys greeted Makayla with equal levels of excitement. "Hi, Makayla!" Colden said.

"You ready to go trick-or-treating?" Porter asked.

She nodded her head and ran to grab her coat.

"Let's go, everyone!" her mom called out, and they all marched out the front door.

All around them, children and parents walked from door to door in colorful costumes. Carved Jack-o-lanterns sat in front of houses, candles shimmering inside the orange pumpkins. A breeze blew past Makayla and her friends, making her shiver. The weather had just started to get colder.

Makayla remembered her class earlier that day, when her teacher talked about the origins of Halloween. Mrs. Narula told Makayla and her classmates that the holiday started with an ancient festival called Samhain, 2,000 years ago in Ireland. The word Samhain means "summer's end" in Gaelic, a language spoken in Ireland and Scotland. Mrs. Narula looked at different documents from the American Folklife Center to find out about Halloween's history. She found that the festival celebrated the end of summer and the beginning of winter-a time to gather crops to prepare for the colder months.

The Celtic people who celebrated this festival also believed it was the time when all the souls who had died that year traveled to the next world. To keep the dead spirits away, people lit bonfires. For ceremonies, some dressed in animal furs to disguise themselves so that the dead spirits would not be able to recognize them. Mrs. Narula said this is one reason why we might still dress up in costumes today. Later, the festival of Samhain was replaced with All Souls' Day, a Christian holiday that honored the dead. People celebrated with bonfires and parades. They also dressed up in costumes as saints, angels, and devils.

Porter reached up and pressed the doorbell at the house across the street.

## Diiiing-dong.

A big, green Frankenstein pulled open the door, holding a big bowl of wrapped treats. Makayla and her friends gasped, and then laughed when they realized it was just Mr. Clock dressed up.

"Trick-or-treat!" the three sang with big smiles.

As Mr. Clock sprinkled candy into their baskets, Makayla thought of Mrs. Narula again.

"In the 1800s, many people from Ireland and Scotland came to the United States to start a new life," the teacher told her students earlier that day. "Even though their ancestors had their own trick-or-treating traditions, they started their own in their new country."

Mrs. Narula had read an article by Benjamin Radford, a man who researches science and history. He wrote that teenagers in those communities started to play pranks during Halloween celebrations. Adults tried to stop the pranks by giving children candy instead. And the tradition still remains today with children all around the world dressing up for candy!

Name:	Date:	

- 1. At the beginning of the passage, what is Makayla getting ready to do?
  - A. open Christmas presents
  - B. go trick-or-treating on Halloween
  - C. go on an Easter egg hunt
  - D. eat Thanksgiving dinner
- **2.** Throughout the story, Makayla remembers information Mrs. Narula taught in class. What does this information describe?
  - A. the history of Halloween
  - B. the history of Ireland and Scotland
  - C. the way different holidays are researched
  - D. the importance of wearing costumes
- **3.** Halloween traditions have changed over time. What evidence from the passage supports this conclusion?
  - A. Trick-or-treating began before Irish immigrants came to America.
  - B. People dressed up as angels or saints during All Saints' Day.
  - C. Samhain celebrated the end of summer and beginning of winter.
  - D. Playing pranks was not always a part of Halloween celebrations.
- **4.** Based on the passage, what conclusion can you make about how Halloween has changed?
  - A. Halloween has become a more serious holiday.
  - B. Halloween is now more focused on preparing for winter.
  - C. Halloween has become a more lighthearted holiday.
  - D. Halloween is now more focused on bonfire rituals.
- **5.** What is this passage mostly about?
  - A. the history of Halloween
  - B. the ancient people who celebrated Samhain
  - C. research at the American Folklife Center
  - D. how the tradition of trick-or-treating began

**6.** Read the following sentences: "Makayla remembered her class earlier that day, when her teacher talked about the **origins** of Halloween. Mrs. Narula told Makayla and her classmates that the holiday started with an ancient festival called Samhain, 2,000 years ago in Ireland."

As used in this sentence, what does the word "origin" most nearly mean?

- A. the celebration
- B. the length
- C. the end
- D. the start
- **7.** Choose the answer that best completes the sentence below.

\_\_\_\_\_ the celebration of Halloween has changed over time, it has also kept some traditions from ancient festivals.

- A. Meanwhile
- B. Although
- C. Therefore
- D. For instance
- 8. Halloween started as an ancient festival. What was it called?
- 9. What is one reason why we might dress up in costumes on Halloween today?
- **10.** Explain how Halloween has both changed and kept traditions from the past. Support your answer using information from the passage.

- 1. At the beginning of the passage, what is Makayla getting ready to do?
  - A. open Christmas presents
  - B. go trick-or-treating on Halloween
  - C. go on an Easter egg hunt
  - D. eat Thanksgiving dinner
- **2.** Throughout the story, Makayla remembers information Mrs. Narula taught in class. What does this information describe?
  - A. the history of Halloween
  - B. the history of Ireland and Scotland
  - C. the way different holidays are researched
  - D. the importance of wearing costumes
- **3.** Halloween traditions have changed over time. What evidence from the passage supports this conclusion?
  - A. Trick-or-treating began before Irish immigrants came to America.
  - B. People dressed up as angels or saints during All Saints' Day.
  - C. Samhain celebrated the end of summer and beginning of winter.
  - D. Playing pranks was not always a part of Halloween celebrations.
- **4.** Based on the passage, what conclusion can you make about how Halloween has changed?
  - A. Halloween has become a more serious holiday.
  - B. Halloween is now more focused on preparing for winter.
  - C. Halloween has become a more lighthearted holiday.
  - D. Halloween is now more focused on bonfire rituals.
- 5. What is this passage mostly about?
  - A. the history of Halloween
  - B. the ancient people who celebrated Samhain
  - C. research at the American Folklife Center
  - D. how the tradition of trick-or-treating began

**6.** Read the following sentences: "Makayla remembered her class earlier that day, when her teacher talked about the **origins** of Halloween. Mrs. Narula told Makayla and her classmates that the holiday started with an ancient festival called Samhain, 2,000 years ago in Ireland."

As used in this sentence, what does the word "origin" most nearly mean?

- A. the celebration
- B. the length
- C. the end
- D. the start
- **7.** Choose the answer that best completes the sentence below.

\_\_\_\_\_ the celebration of Halloween has changed over time, it has also kept some traditions from ancient festivals.

- A. Meanwhile
- **B.** Although
- C. Therefore
- D. For instance
- 8. Halloween started as an ancient festival. What was it called?

It was called Samhain.

9. What is one reason why we might dress up in costumes on Halloween today?

We might dress up in costumes on Halloween because of the ancient Samhain ritual where people dressed in animal furs to disguise themselves so that the dead spirits would not be able to recognize them.

## **ReadWorks®**

**10.** Explain how Halloween has both changed and kept traditions from the past. Support your answer using information from the passage.

Answers may vary and should be supported by the passage.

e.g. Halloween has changed because it began as a festival called Samhain ("summer's end"), which celebrated the end of summer and beginning of winter; it is now focused around trick-or-treating and dressing in costumes. Halloween has kept traditions from the past. During Samhain, people dressed in animal furs to disguise themselves so that the dead spirits would not be able to recognize them, and for All Saints' Day, people dressed as angels or saints. People still dress in costumes for Halloween today.

Name: Da	ate:
1. What is a meaning of the word festival?	
A. a person who becomes aware through the	senses
B. an organized series of acts and performance	ees
C. a lengthy explanation	
2. What is another meaning of the word festival	?
A. a day or period of time set aside for feasting	g and celebration
B. an explosive device	
C. a written work	
Please use each answer choice only once. C completes the sentence.	hoose the one word that best
3. All over the world, people hold at harve	est time.
A. festival	
B. festivals	
4. Many Native American people celebrate the C	Green Corn
A. festival	
B. festivals	
5. Please write your own sentence using the wo	rd <b>festival</b> .
6. What would you like to remember about the m	neaning of the word festival so that you
can use it when you write or speak?	

Name:	Date:
1. What is a meaning	g of the word <b>origin</b> ?
A. property	
B. trousers	
C. ancestry	
2. What is another m	eaning of the word <b>origin</b> ?
A. an election	
B. the place whe	re something begins
C. someone who	exchanges goods for money
Please use each an completes the sent	swer choice only once. Choose the one word that best ence.
3. Many carou	usel horses built in the early 1900s had real horsehair.
A. originate	
B. originated	
C. originality	
D. origin	
E. origins	
F. originally	
G. original	
<b>4.</b> That tournament v	vas the of the sport that many people play today.
A. originate	
B. originated	
C. originality	
D. origin	
E. origins	
F. originally	
G. original	

<b>5.</b> T	his unusual place was not	_a zoo.
	A. originate	
	B. originated	
	C. originality	
	D. origin	
	E. origins	
	F. originally	
	G. original	
<b>6.</b> T	he of streetball are in the	street, not the gym.
	A. originate	
	B. originated	
	C. originality	
	D. origin	
	E. origins	
	F. originally	
	G. original	
<b>7.</b> S	She learned how the dances had	in Africa and were passed down through
ger	erations.	
	A. originate	
	B. originated	
	C. originality	
	D. origin	
	E. origins	
	F. originally	
	G. original	

8. The names	from the rocks of which the plains are made.
A. originate	
B. originated	
C. originality	
D. origin	
E. origins	
F. originally	
G. original	
9. The movie is famo	ous for its
A. originate	
B. originated	
C. originality	
D. origin	
E. origins	
F. originally	
G. original	

- 10. Please write your own sentence using the word origin.
- **11.** What would you like to remember about the meaning of the word **origin** so that you can use it when you write or speak?

Name: Date:				
1. What is a meaning of the word <b>tradition</b> ?				
A. someone who works at a hotel				
B. a kitchen appliance used for cooking food				
C. an inherited pattern of thought or action				
2. What is another meaning of the word tradition?				
A. a specific practice that has been around for a long time				
B. the quality of being able to perform				
C. a device that has steps for climbing				
Please use each answer choice only once. Choose the one word that best completes the sentence.				
3, carousels had only horses, but merry-go-rounds included other animals.				
A. traditions				
B. tradition				
C. traditional				
D. traditionally				
<b>4.</b> She cooks food the traditional way and she knows how to eat it properly, with her fingers, too!				
A. traditions				
B. tradition				
C. traditional				
D. traditionally				
5. Building an ice palace has become a at this festival.				
A. traditions				
B. tradition				
C. traditional				
D. traditionally				

- **6.** These \_\_\_\_\_ help to make a holiday different from all the other days of the year.
  - A. traditions
  - B. tradition
  - C. traditional
  - D. traditionally
- 7. Please write your own sentence using the word tradition.
- **8.** What would you like to remember about the meaning of the word **tradition** so that you can use it when you write or speak?